DP&L

Via Electronic Filing
M. Patrick Donlon Ms. Barcy McNeal
Executive Director, Administration/Docketing
Ohio Power Siting Board Ohio Power Siting Board
180 East Broad Street, 6" Floor 180 East Broad Street, 11"" Floor
Columbus, Ohio 43215 Columbus, Chio 43215-3793

Re: The Dayton Power and Light Company’s Notice for Proposed Middleboro Metering
Point Relocation Project, Harlan Township, Warren County, Ohio,
Case N0O. 17-1240-EL-BNR, Expedited Treatment Requested

Dear Mr. Donlon and Ms. McNeal:

This letter serves as The Dayton Power and Light Company’s (“DP&L”) pre-application letter in
order for the Ohio Power Siting Board (“Board”) to open a case for the proposed Middleboro
Metering Point Relocation Project in Harlan Township, Warren County, Ohio.

In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code (*OAC”) Rule 4906-6-03(A), DP&L provides the
following information:

Project Description: To address a retail wheeling settlements issue, PJM requires relocation of
the existing DP&L and AEP metering points at the existing Middleboro Substation by June 1,
2017. Construction will consist of installing one (1) steel pole, two (2) wood poles and 290’
circuit feet of 477 ACSR conductor with 3/8” shield wire. The entirety of the project will be on
existing Middleboro Substation property for which a Letter of Notification was previously filed
in Case No. 04-1383-EL-BLN. The proposed project will not entail purchasing any additional
property or expansion of the existing substation.

Anticipated Project Schedule: In light of PJM’s required timing, construction is planned to
start May 19, 2017, or as soon as practical thereafter, and the in-service date for the project is
May 31, 2017.

Expedited Treatment: DP&L respectfully requests expedited treatment for this application, in
particular, waiver of the 21 days notification requirement.

Sincerely,
Hertzel Shamash
Vice President, Resource Planning
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